OGRTF 11-18-03 Meeting Notes
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NOTE: Action Items are shown in Bold

1. Keetch gave a summary of the OWG meeting of October 23, 2003.  Darnell will ask for a volunteer to chair a TF to make Operating Guide Revisions to incorporate the Reactive Standard at the ROS meeting tomorrow. OGRR139 (Back Up Communication for Black Start) is awaiting PRS review. The ROS will review OGRR140 (SPS/RAP) tomorrow. The SPWG is working on an OGRR dealing with improvements in the Operating Guide language for firm load shedding. 

2. Calpine submitted a comment to Rick on OGRR 140 on November 17.  Randy Jones came into the meeting and briefly discussed his comment. Rick will prepare an alternate version of OGRR140 based on this comment and present both the original and alternate versions tomorrow. Steve Myers of ERCOT submitted a comment on OGRR140 on November 18, 2003 and discussed his comment with the TF via conference call. Steve requested that the exact language currently in the ERCOT Procedures for approving SPS and RAP be used in the Operating Guides. The TF agreed that Rick should include this change as a recommendation to the ROS since the instructions from TAC were to make the Operating Guides dealing with SPS and RAP consistent with ERCOT procedures.

3. The TF approved the 10-16-03 OGRTF meeting notes.  Jeff will post the minutes.

4. The TF reviewed and amended draft section 2 OGRR. The TF agreed this draft OGRR is ready for submittal to the ERCOT web site. Jeff will send the amended OGRR to the TF and request that the author, Dennis Kunkle, submit to OGREVREQ@ercot.com.


5. The TF reviewed and amended the draft OGRR to clarify and improve the OGRR process. The TF agreed this OGRR is ready to be posted. Jeff will submit for posting.

6. The TF discussed OGRR138. Tom Peterson, the sponsor of this OGRR, indicated that the reason for submitting this OGRR has been eliminated and that he would submit a request to withdraw this OGRR.


7. The TF reviewed a draft OGRR that would require QSEs and TOs to provide the data to ERCOT that would be necessary for ERCOT to complete DOE and NERC reporting requirements. Tim Mortensen expressed ERCOT reservations on accepting this responsibility. After discussion, Tim agreed to discuss with ERCOT management and invite appropriate ERCOT personnel to discuss at the next OGRTF meeting.


8. The TF reviewed Harry Holloway’s first draft of an OGRR updating and clarifying section 3 of the Operating Guides. The TF agreed to review this OGRR to verify agreement with the proposed changes and add any additional needed changes prior to the next OGRTF meeting.

9. OGRTF future meeting dates and locations: The TF agreed to forgo a meeting in December, unless instructed otherwise by the OWG. The TF tentatively agreed to schedule the next meeting for the day before the January OWG meeting which has not yet been established.

